TOWN OF DERBY, VERMONT
SELECT BOARD MEETING 
Minutes
July 16, 2018

Present:  Brian Smith, Perry Hunt, Grant Spates, Beula Shattuck, Karen Chitambar. 

Others: Paul Prue, Joe Profera, Laurie Moss, Bob Kelley

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER - 6:00 P.M.
Warrants #15A in the amount of $21,044.44 and #15B in the amount of $45,054.24 were signed.  

APPROVE MINUTES:  
Beula moved to approve the minutes of July 2, 2018, with Perry seconding.  Unanimous.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:
Derby Line Community Day – Laurie Moss – The Village is asking for a donation again this year.  Last year the Town donated $1,300 and in prior years has donated as much as $1,500.  Beula moved to donate $1,500 for Community Day, seconded by Perry.  Unanimous.

ZA & TA Report – Bob Kelley – PC is continuing work on definitions for the bylaw.  DRB has a couple of applications coming up.  60 permits have been issued to date.  Violations on Ashman Dr & Shattuck Hill Rd have been resolved.  Tennis court repairs are complete.  The grant application for the Beach House playground is almost complete; letters of support from Julie Gunn, Laurie Moss & Coutts Moriarty are expected.  We will go with just the playset without the swing.  The Eagle Point Bridge needs a Shoreland encroachment permit and the plan needs to be revised to show the mean water level.  The wetlands permit can be handled as a general permit since no endangered plants were found. 

VLCT Workshop – DRB, Zoning & ZA – Grant is working with VLCT to have a training onsite for the planning boards.

Revision to VT Open Meeting Law – New legislation has better defined when a gathering of the Board is required to be warned.  This allows the Board to attend trainings and other gatherings where they are not conducting town business without having to warn a meeting.  

Review & Sign – Balance Sheet, Budget Status Report, Delinquent Tax Report & General Journal Posting – All were reviewed and signed.

OLD/OTHER BUSINESS:  
Legislative Update – None.

ROAD REPORT:  
The pad for the town garage addition has been prepped.  A large tree had to be removed near the Hayward/Fontaine Rd intersection.  There is a recall on the hydraulics for the excavator, but repairs can wait until fall and will be covered under warrantee.  Truck #2 is scheduled for a frontend alignment.  Road mowing is ongoing.  We are out of chloride and will not be grading roads until more gets delivered.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None.

ADJOURNMENT: The next regular meeting is scheduled for 6:00 p.m. Monday, July 30, 2018.  Beula made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 P.M., with Karen seconding.  Unanimous.

Submitted by Bob Kelley, Unofficial until approved
